Board Members Present: Jason Connett,  Brian Stevens, Andy Lindus, John Bresina, Lance Albrightson, Steve Peavey, Rebecca Paulsen, Andy Roussopoulos, Craig Campbell, Dan Dietzman, and Pax Rasmussen.
Board Members Missing:  Jason Anderson and Tim Rens.

Other Members Present:  Lise Klingler, Dave Jacobson, and Annette Connett
Lance Albrightson called the meeting to order.

Secretary’s report:  None. Will approve when completed via email.

Treasurer’s Report:  None ready at this time.  Rebecca will be implementing her own format and it will take some time to set up.  Will approve via email when prepared.  Rebecca Paulsen asked for all monies to be deposited or given to her as soon as possible.  Rebecca also brought to the board’s attention past invoices including tax.  She will file with the state to return said monies.
Open Forum:  Lise Klingler presented 2 applications for scholarships.  Scholarships were reviewed by board members.  Andy Lindus made a motion to give each applicant $500 payable in two $250 installments.  Pax Rasmussen seconded the motion.  All members present voted in approval.  Motion passed.

Pax Rasmussen made a motion that for each year moving forward, all scholarship applications must be submitted to the board no later than April 1 of each year.  Motion seconded by Lance Albrightson.  All members present voted in approval.
New Board Members were introduced and welcomed.
Blaze Border Battle Tournament held in Baldwin was discussed.  All positions in need of workers from our association have been filled.

Home show was discussed.  Lindus has 26 spots sold as of 4/11/12.  Lindus also paid $3000 of his own money in advertising for the home show.  It will be held 4/28-4/29/12

Syttende Mai was discussed.  Jacobson brought to our attention that we need to pay the Woodville Lions Club $300 for the brat stand and another $300 for the ball field.  Jacobson also ordered correct amount of food per Pax’s request.  Picnic licenses are still needed.  Annette Connett will get the necessary licenses.  All work spots are filled.

June Bug Days was discussed next.  Jason Connett explained that Jon Zevenbergen has requested that the Hockey Association provide workers to help fill in gaps that the new entities that took over events cannot staff.  Zevenbergen asked that the association give out summer work hours to help staff these events, and in return, the June Bug Committee would pay the association an undisclosed amount.  After much debate Lindus made the motion to not give summer hours to any association members who work at events that are not solely under the association’s care.  Peavey seconded the motion.  All members present voted in approval.
Peavey volunteered to head up the dodge ball event.  A picnic license must be procured before the event.

The dehumidifier was discussed.  It has been delivered to the rink in good condition.  Corey Fanning will be providing a bid for installation.  There are no plans to install until bids are in and the savings account has enough money deemed adequate by the board.
New Mite level guidelines that also affect the Squirts were discussed.  Roussopoulos handed out informative sheet with recommendations concluded by the Mite coaches.  Guidelines were discussed and recommendations/advice was given.  Revisions will be made and be presented again at the next board meeting.

Scheduler vacancy was discussed next.  Dan Deitzman brought to the board’s attention that Chris Johnson is interested in the position.  Everyone thought it should be fine with some mentoring.  Jeff Anderson has agreed to help whomever takes the position and John Bresina volunteered to provide any help necessary.
Roussopoulos brought to the boards attention that many members would like to see the website updated more often.  
The Ace Coordinator position was discussed.  Brian Stevens recommended that Pat Borgsted take over.  Much discussion followed.  This issue was tabled until the next meeting.
Team liaisons were appointed for the 2012-2013 season.

Mite liaison is John Bresina

Squirt liaison is Andy Lindus

Pee Wee liaison is Jason Connett

Bantam liaison is Craig Cambell

Committees were formed per the usual sign up.

Coaches committee: Andy Lindus (Head), Steve Peavey, Craig Campbell, Andy Roussopoulos, Jason Connett, Dan Deitzman, John Bresina, and Brian Stevens

Fundraising committee:  Jason Connett (Head), Pax Rasmussen, Lance Albrightson, Dan Deitzman, Andy Lindus

Buildings and Grounds:  Pax Rasmussen (Head), Steve Peavey, Tim Rens, Andy Roussopoulos, Lance Albrightson, Craig Campbell

Concessions:  Ed Paulsen with Brenda DeMotts and Cindy Hurtgen’s tutelage

Tournament committee:  Jason Connett (Head), John Bresina, Andy Lindus, Pax Rasmussen, Steve Peavey

Work hours:  John Bresina (Head) and Rebecca Paulsen

Pax Rasmussen prompted Andy Lindus to make a motion to adjourn. Lindus made the motion to adjourn.  Steve Peavey seconded the motion.  All approved


Next meeting is May 9th, 2012.

Pax Rasmussen

